


































































Planning Board Report 

November, 2020 

The River Bend Planning Board met on November 5th at 6:00 p.m. in the Municipal 

building. A quorum was present. Guests included the town manager and Mr. Brian 

Swicegood. 

The usual reports were given. 

There was discussion about the town ordinance prohibiting farm animals in River Bend. 

The board voted to change the language in Chapter 15 to allow animals in areas zoned 

R20A. This issue now goes to the Council for the ultimate decision. 

The board voted to approve resolutions on recent changes which moved stormwater 

drainage language out of Chapter 15 and required new subdivision developments to 

include sidewalks. 

There was discussion about possible changes to the permitting process for swimming 

pools. It was decided that this issue is best handled by Craven County inspectors and 

that no changes would be required. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

The next meeting will be December 3rd. As always, all citizens are invited to attend, 

although numbers are restricted by Covid-19 regulations. 































NOVEMBER MAYOR'S REPORT 

The Thanksgiving Holiday will be past when this item is printed in the 

COMMUNITY section of the Sun Journal. We will be looking ahead to 

the Christmas Celebrations. The 2020 Holiday season is very much 

different than anyone can recall. The pandemic of the COVID-19 virus 

has caused everyone to take precautions to reduce the spread of the 

disease. 

I feel sorry for the children who look forward to this season with great 

expectations and are confronted with the fact that many of the 

community and family traditional events have necessarily been 

canceled. The young persons of junior high age and beyond must look 

at the uncertain operation of the schools and the university and be 

concerned with how they will plan for their future. It seems that the 

best we adults can do is present a promise to work with the youth to 

find the appropriate solution as the national and international health 

field stabilizes. 

The Town Council and the Staff under Manager Jackson's leadership 

has taken many precautions to prevent actions that would result in a 

spread of the virus. 

During this season, we all need to remember the first Christmas was a 

gift from God and we should celebrate the anniversary of that gift of 

Jesus as we pray for relief from this cruel virus. 






